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HISTORY
• 11/15 – 2/16 LHMP was updated by staff
• 1/17 - Council adopted the updated plan
• 12/17 – Staff created an application to 

develop the CWPP
• 6/18 – Application reviewed by State and 

Federal officials and funding awarded
• 12/18 – RFP process opened to solicit 

proposals for the development of the CWPP
• 1/19 – Four proposals received and 

reviewed by staff and Geo Elements, LLC 
was selected for the project
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PROPOSED

• Four proposals were received and 
evaluated

• Geo Elements, LLC submitted a proposal 
that scored the highest due to their prior 
fire service experience in developing these 
types of plans

• Geo Elements, LLC’s proposed cost is less 
than the authorized award amount for 
these services 3



RECOMMENDATION

• It is recommended by the Fire Department 
that the Council, by resolution, approve a 
professional services agreement (PSA) with 
Geo Elements, LLC of Leeds, Utah, for the 
development of a Wildfire Annex to the 
existing Local Hazard Mitigation Plan and 
creation of a Community Wildfire Protection 
Plan in compliance with the Healthy Forests 
Restoration Act in an amount not to exceed 
$200,000. 4



QUESTIONS?
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